
 

 

St. Paul High School 

Alumni Association 

Minutes 

April 19, 2010 

Vencil Learning Center 

 

 

Present for the meeting: Suzy Harrison, Drew Mullins, Johnny Jones, Doris Fletcher, 

Benny Crowder, Chub Crowder, Judy Abbot, Peggy Austin, Ann Worley, Terry Vencil 

and Peyton Gregory 

 

 

The meeting was called to order by Suzy Harrison. The agenda was approved on a 

motion made by Judy and seconded by Benny. 

 

The minutes were approved on a motion made by Ann and seconded by Doris. 

 

Benny gave the Treasurer’s report. The balance was $6, 863.47. The balance on the cd 

was $5,999.06. The Board may explore options on how to reinvest the cd when it comes 

due next year. On a motion by Peggy and seconded by Ann the treasurer’s report was 

accepted. 

 

The Alumni Scholarship was discussed. Anna Carter and Amy_______ were listed as 

possible candidates for the  Alumni Scholarship. Judy and Terry were going to ask the 

SPHS guidance counselor about candidates for the scholarships. The information will be 

sent by email to members for a vote. (after an email vote Anna Carter was named the 

recipient of the Alumni Scholarship. --email from Suzy sent April 27, 2010) 

 

After a discussion about the website, it was decided that Gloria would continue as the 

website administrator.  

 

Terry discussed the upcoming trip to Washington, DC for Team Estonoa. They will 

present for the Corporation for National and  Community Service and they will present 

their project on the National Mall. The Alumni Association made a $500 donation toward 

the trip to Washington.  

 

Judy Abbot reported on several activities happening at SPHS. She reported that the Prom 

had been held, students participated in sidewalk drawings as part of Earth Day activities 

and that the FCCLA (Family Career and Community Leaders of America) club had 

received several awards at the state level. (gold, 2 silver and a bronze award) 

 

It was reported that board member Allyson Sutherland had been recognized by the Wise 

County School Board at their most recent meeting. Allyson was the 2009-2010 recipient 

of the Master Adviser Award for the FCCLA. (Family Career and Community Leaders of 

America)  

A change of meeting date was also discussed so board meetings would not interfere with 



 

 

Saint Paul Town Council meetings. It was decided by consensus that SPHS Alumni 

Board meetings would be held on the 4
th

 Monday of the quarter. After further discussion 

by email Suzy asked that the meetings be changed to the second Monday of the quarter 

(so they would not interfere with St. Paul IDA meetings). 

 

 

(from email sent by Suzy, May 17, 2010) 
by email consensus of the board, our quarterly meetings will now be held on the 2nd Monday of 
that month to not conflict with any town meetings. Our next meeting will be held on July 12, 2010, 
6:30 pm, at the Vencil Learning Center.  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peyton Gregory 


